
 

 

Note of KASC Committee Meeting 

 

Date 1 July 2020 

 

 

Members in Attendance  

Gill Darbyshire (GD) Sally Johnstone (SJ) 

Alexis Kavanagh (AK) Scott Boyd (SB) 

Isabelle Watson (IW) Jillian McLaughlin (JM) 

Karen Thomson (KT) Margaret McGhee (MM) -    

Sylvia Robertson (SR) Lorna Whyte (LW) 

 

 

 

 

1. Apologies 

Colin Hyslop 

 

2. Minutes From Previous Meeting  

 

Proposed by SR and seconded by KT 

 

Actions resulting from the meeting are covered in the following sections.  

 

3. Financial Update 

 

£3,600 has been paid to Scottish Swimming during the last month. Scottish Swimming had delayed this 

year’s payment date. There is no indication about the following year it is assumed that the fees will be due 

again in March 2021. 

 

The current account balance is just under £2000. This includes £2000 received from the swimming club 

lessons as a donation. This is a much reduced figure than for previous years reflecting the cessation of the 

lesson programme. 

 

£700 continues to be collected each month from the membership. There has been no change to the 

membership during the lockdown period. As discussed at previous meetings this does not cover the 

outgoings of insurance and the head coaches salary. There was a short discussion regarding the possibility of 

reducing the head coach hours although this was discounted at this stage.  

 

With the reduction in the donation from the lessons and reduced income from the membership there will be a 

requirement to use a significant amount of money from the savings account, initial estimates are in the 

regions of £10k. The savings account currently has £40k plus monies from fund raising for blocks and 

Lanzarote.  

 

It was noted that SAST has gone for a charitable status and that this may be an option that we should 

consider if it opens up further opportunities to attract more funding. 

 

 

4. Head Coach Update 



 

 

 

 

Virtual training sessions have commenced and this is week 3. General feedback was positive however it was 

noted that not all swimmers were attending and that efforts would be needed to reach out to those who 

were not engaging. The option of setting up a second session was discussed and will be explored with 

Sharon also the possibility of starting up small groups for outdoor training sessions when this becomes and 

option.  

 

The following section was produced by the Head Coach. 

 

As we approach the 15th week of no swimming we have learnt how to adapt on land instead. I have become 

accustomed to writing emails, conducting dry land exercises over the internet and communicating through 

zoom. I have been on so many webinars, some of which have been very informative and allowed me to 

further my education, which I generally don’t have any extra time for. 

I have started resending out information that Jill put out on our instagram to those who haven’t signed up 

to it . So everyone will be fed up of my emails and wish I’d never been able to work Zoho mail. 

I also receive daily info from Scottish swimming’s hive which I read through and if I think it is useful to help 

our coaches, I then send it through our coach’s whatsapp.  We have also had 4 coaches showing an interest 

into the online level 2 coaching course in the forth coming months. This is a great response and as soon as 

we know what the curriculum is then I will be sharing as much info from past courses that I did to help 

them through the course and gain qualifications to further not only their development but the 

development of the club. 

CLS update from Hayley today (Mon) was that she has transferred our camp booking, 2 of our swim times 

couldn’t be booked but has given me another time which I have agreed to but this means our breakfast 

time will be earlier. Good news also was that airline price was not £15 per person more expensive it worked 

out at the same price. So good news all round and when she has finalised everything, will send through new 

confirmation details and an invoice. 

Dry land training is on its 3rd week and generally a good response to those who have been joining in, but 

would be nice to see more faces. Hopefully with the continuing lifting of the lockdown, it would be good to 

be able to find a park or safe area to take small groups, so we can socialise and exercise together safely and 

with correct social distance.  

Have now had 3 coaches meeting, to which have just been a general catch up with everyone. As you know 

we talked about what should be put into our own risk assessment, hoping this will help us get back into the 

pool earlier than the public, but unfortunately haven’t heard much on that, so can’t give any additional info 

on the prospects of getting back in the pool yet. I have sent a reassurance letter to the swimmers and 

parents hoping that they know I have an understanding of how difficult this is going to be for everyone 

starting back. 

I wish I had a magic wand with answers and the ability to do my job properly again. Fingers crossed it won’t 

be long now and instead of sending emails, I can coach our swimmers again. Any further ideas or questions 

discussed at the committee meeting please let me know. 



 

 

 

5. Lanzarote 

 

Arrangements have been made to rebook the original 20 places and the flights have come through at the 

same price. Confirmation about the final prices is due in the next week. 3 swimmers pulled out of the trip 

prior to the rebooking and will be refunded. This leaves 3 places which could be offered to other swimmers. 

Once the final cost is known SB will sent an email out to all eligible swimmers and ask for an expression of 

interest, ideally by the end of July. A decision on how to proceed will be made once the level of interest is 

known.  

  

 

6. AGM 

 

The date for the AGM was set for 26 October 2020.  GD intends to stand down as President and CH has also 

indicated that he will be standing down. At the present there are no obvious volunteers for either post. The 

post of treasurer is also up from re-election but SB happy to stand for re-election.  

 

Club Captain’s are also required to stand for re-election. It was decided that all swimmers aged 14 + would 

be asked if they wished to stand for captain (it need not be one boy and one girl) and a vote held with the 

swimmer membership, possibly using an electronic system such as survey monkey.  

 

It was noted that special thanks was due for Sophie who has done a terrific job with instagram and keeping in 

touch zoom meetings during the lockdown period.   

 

7. AOCB 

 

There is still a requirement to do a renew our Swim Mark Plus Accreditation. GD to find out what is 

involved.   

 

8. Date of the next meeting   

 

End of July 


